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Thiss thesis would not have been possible without the kindness and support of 
myy promoter, Professor Dr. Patrick Bossuyt. I have thoroughly enjoyed the 
intellectuall stimulation during the time we have spent discussing the science and 
artt of systematic reviews. His mentorship has been a wonderful experience for 
me.. His style is one that I will try and emulate with my own students. My 
deepestt thanks go to him for his continued support and development of my 
career.. I hope our working relationship continues. 

II would also like to thank the members of my thesis committee: Prof. dr. F. 
vann der Veen, Prof. dr. M. Vermeulen, Prof. dr. M. Offringa, Prof. dr. J. Kleijnen, 
Prof.. dr. HCW de Vet, and Prof. dr. AJPM Overbeke. I have had the privilege of 
theirr guidance for my thesis. 

II spent the first decade of my life trying to read, write and spell. It was a 
completee mystery to me, and my family, as to why I could not master these skills. 
Car-poolingg with my friends was to the most perplexing, shameful and painful. 
Theyy could all read the various store signs while I sat in utter silence. The world 
cann be a complicated and frightening one for dyslexics. My initial saviors were 
thee wonderful team at the Lucena clinic, St John of Gods, Dublin, Ireland. The 
teacherss and other staff helped unlock the beauty of language through the 
processs of learning how to read and write, a difficult task for an 11 year old! 
Fromm them followed everything. The associated sequelae of dyslexia have been 
moree difficult to overcome and I owe a special thanks to the many people who 
havee helped me along the way. You know who you are. 

Inn the early 1990s I stumbled upon the scientific literature of quality of 
reporting.. Two streams of research have preoccupied me ever since: the methods 
behindd the conduct of systematic reviews, and how to improve the quality of 
reportingg clinical research. By the mid 1980s there were some pretty strong 
indicatorss that we had little to no data on how best to conduct systematic 
reviews.. I have spent the last decade completing a variety of studies to help fill 
thee void. I hope that this line of research has contributed, in some small way, to a 
betterr understanding as to how to conduct and report systematic reviews. 

Thomass C. Chalmers reminded me several times that the whole quality 
problemm would be resolved once we figured out a way to improve how 
randomizedd trials were reported. Thus began the long and exciting road of 
developingg a template for standardized reporting of clinical research, starting 
withh randomized trials, namely, the CONSORT statement. This venture would 
nott have been possible without the tremendous mentorship of Dr. Drummond 
Rennie. . 

CONSORTT has brought me many wonderful collaborations and friendships. 
Thesee relationships are part of my ongoing open university. Special among them 
aree two exceptional people: Doug Altman and Ken Schulz. Our monthly 
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telephonee calls and regular  meetings are pure joy. Thanks to both of you for 
everything.. It continues to be a great ride. 

Myy interest in the quality of reporting led me to the world of biomedical peer 
revieww and publication. This was solidified during the summer of 1996 when I 
hadd the good fortune of spending weekly visits at The Lancet and British Medical 
Journal.. This was made possible through the support of Drs. Richard Horton and 
Richardd Smith. Their  openness and willingness to have a madman wandering 
aroundd their  editorial offices and participate in any and all activities ignited a 
flamee that continues to glow. 

Thankss go to Terry Klassen who helped me fulfil l another  dream in 1998 with 
thee founding of the Thomas C. Chalmers Center  for  Systematic Reviews, named 
afterr  Thomas C. Chalmers whom I had the great fortune of working with in the 
developmentt  of the CONSORT statement. Special thanks go to Frankie Chalmers, 
Thomas'ss widow, and his daughters, for  allowing me to use the Chalmers name. 
Ba''  Pham helped get the center  going with his bottomless energy and 
enthusiasm.. I thank him for  his continued stimulation, collaboration and 
friendship. . 

Thee Thomas. C. Chalmers Center  for  Systematic Reviews and grown into the 
Chalmerss Research Group, Children' s Hospital of Eastern Ontario Research 
Institute.. I have been able to continue my exploration in the world of systematic 
reviewss due to the dedication and support of a wonderful group of scientists and 
staff.. I thank each and every one of them. Similarly , thank you to the many 
friendss and colleagues who have taken a leap of faith and collaborated with me. 

Drs.. Andreas Laupacis and Peter  Tugwell were my first boss and mentor, 
respectively.. Thank you both for  providing me with the freedom to explore. 
Todayy I have two wonderful friends, bosses and mentors in Drs. Alex MacKenzie 
andd Joe Reisman. Likewise, the Children' s Hospital of Eastern Ontario 
communityy has been a wonderful family. 

Myy parents have been on this ride since the beginning. I love you both and 
thankss for  staying the course. Siblings map out their  own life roads and I have 
hadd fun watching my brothers Howard and Michael. I have been extremely 
fortunatee in having a special professional relationship with my older  brother 
Michael.. We have been fortunate to collaborate and publish together. I hope 
thesee opportunities continue. 

Thee three most important women in my world: Sophie, Ester  and Vivien. 
Fromm you flows my enthusiasm and creative juices. I owe you so much. Thank 
youu for  sharing your  lives with me. I am richer from the experience. 
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